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April 28, 2021 

 

 

Deputy Attorney General Jeffrey Barile, Bureau Chief 

Division of Criminal Justice 

Prosecutor’s Supervision and Training Bureau 

Richard J. Hughes Justice Complex 

25 Market Street- P.O. Box 085 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0085 

 

Re: Law Enforcement Agencies in Union County Compliance with Directive 2018-2 Statewide 

Mandatory Random Drug Testing and Directive 2020-8 Directive Modifying Requirements of 

Mandatory Random Law Enforcement Drug Testing Program in Response to Covid-19 Pandemic  

 

Dear Chief Barile: 

 

In accordance with Attorney General Directives, 2018-2 Statewide Mandatory Random Drug Testing 

and 2020-8 Directive Modifying Requirements of Mandatory Random Law Enforcement Drug 

Testing Program in Response to Covid-19 Pandemic, the Union County Prosecutor’s Office has  

confirmed the below listed municipal law enforcement agencies in Union County are in compliance 

with the requirements of these Directives.   

 

 Berkeley Heights Police Department,  

 Clark Police Department,  

 Cranford Police Department,  

 Elizabeth Police Department,  

 Fanwood Police Department,  

 Garwood Police Department,  

 Hillside Police Department,  

 Kenilworth Police Department,  

 Linden Police Department,  

 Mountainside Police Department,  

 New Providence Police Department,  

 Plainfield Police Department,  

 Rahway Police Department,  
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 Roselle Police Department,  

 Roselle Park Police Department,  

 Scotch Plains Police Department,  

 Springfield Police Department,  

 Summit Police Department,  

 Union Police Department,  

 Union County Police Department,  

 Union County Sheriff’s Department 

 Westfield Police Department, 

 Winfield Park Police  

 

It was determined the Rahway Police Department is not in full compliance with the Directive and as 

such they have been instructed to confirm their full compliance with the Directive as soon as 

possible.  Documentation related to random drug testing from law enforcement agencies within 

Union County is maintained in the Professional Standards Unit of the Union County Prosecutor’s 

Office. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

LYNDSAY V. RUOTOLO 

Acting Prosecutor of Union County 

 

 
By: David C. Hummel 

 Special Deputy Attorney General/ 

 Acting Assistant Prosecutor 

  


